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Dear friends, 

Last year was one we'll never forget, and the challenges of 2020 made us more determined 

than ever to protect the irreplaceable lands that make Harford County so special.  

As you'll see in this report, your continued support led Harford Land Trust to our most 

successful year of land preservation in our 30 year history.  These successful projects were 

the result of many years of hard work behind the scenes, and we couldn't have done it 

without your support. 

Organizationally, we are well-positioned for the future. We continue to develop our stature 

as a trusted resource for landowners, partners, and citizens. Our team is ready to use our 

growing base of support and resources in new and exciting ways. 

We are extremely grateful for your support, and we hope that through our land preservation 

successes that we have earned your continued backing. As always, we welcome your 

feedback and encourage you to share our message with others in our community.  

Benjamin Lloyd 

President 

With thanks, 
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Grateful.  

Committed.  

Resilient.  

2020 was a year like no other, but despite its many challenges, 

the land and the work of Harford Land Trust remained a constant. 

Land preservation has never been more important to our 

community, as more and more residents seek open spaces and 

connections with local farmers. 

Member support made 2020 a banner year for the Harford Land 

Trust and laid the groundwork for an even more ambitious 2021. 

Cover photo and page 3 

photo by Edwin Remsberg 

Landmark preservation successes: 440 acres of farms and forests preserved forever, 

including the acquisition of the 347-acre Belle Vue Farm, completing the longtime goal of 

 

An expanding team: HLT welcomed Deb Bowers and Scott Kearby to the Board of Directors 

and Sara Hummer to our professional staff (and Jackie Koehn joined in early 2021 too!). 

Committed volunteers: 

monitored over 1,890 acres , and helped launch two new events Harford 20/20 Challenge 

and Harford Harvest. 
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OH DEER!  

LAND 
PRESERVATION 

 

Belle Vue Farm: 347 Acres 

A historic bayside property on Oakington 

Penninsula in Havre de Grace, this 

ecologically rich landscape is the future site 

of a county park. Belle Vue was purchased 

and preserved through a partnership with 

HLT, Harford County Government, and 

Aberdeen Proving Ground. 

Lesser Property: 17 Acres 

The Coopstown property adds to more than 

300 acres of nearby preserved land in Forest 

Hill and is part of a 50-acre forest lined with 

numerous small streams. 

Thompson Property: 54.5 Acres  

The property is made up of two contiguous 

properties, owned by the same landowner, 

and includes rolling pasture, forest, and a 

Susquehanna River tributary. 

Guercio Property: 22 Acres 

The Forest Hill property includes 18 acres of 

forest, 4 acres of meadow, and nearly 900 

feet of Winters Run buffered by steep 

wooded slopes. 

 

440 
Acres preserved 
forever in 2020.  

1,891  
Acres monitored.  

Photo by Edwin Remsberg 
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Membership and Donors  

Membership, the backbone of HLT, remained 

strong in 2020 with 340 members. HLT also 

welcomed 76 new donors in 2020, many of 

whom were first engaged through events. 

Events 

The Harford 20/20 Challenge and Harford 

Harvest virtual events replaced the annual 

Kayak Poker Run and Harvest Moon Dinner 

and Auction due to COVID-19.  

The pivot to virtual events allowed for 

increased participation, broader outreach to 

new audiences, and opportunities for 

community partnerships. 

Communication  

HLT developed a modern, easy to use 

website in 2020. Launched in January 2021, 

the website includes landowner profiles, 

and information on how to engage with 

HLT and the land in Harford County.  

HLT shared good news with the public via 

our newsletters, direct mailings, monthly E

-news, and social media including a new 

HLT Instagram account. 

Our successes and letters to the editor 

were featured by numerous media outlets 

throughout the year.  

OUTREACH & FUNDRAISING  

Photo by Matt Hafner 
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OH DEER!  

“What better way to preserve 

this land we love?” 

FINANCIAL 
OVERVIEW 
HLT remained vigilant over our finances as 2020 

unfolded. Loyal donors, granting partners, and 

sponsors demonstrated their unwavering 

commitment to land preservation despite 

allowed the organization to continue our work 

without disruption.  Significant grant support 

from Aberdeen Proving Ground and late year 

investment earnings capped off a positive year. 

Sources of Funds 

Grants $843, 838 

Gifts & Memberships $34,215 

Events $46,893 

Other $2,248 

Investment Earnings $121,708 

TOTAL $1,048,903 

Programs $292,700 

Land & Easement  Purchases $770,000 

Management & General  $9,405 

Fundraising $7,022 

TOTAL $1,079,127 

Programs & Operating Expenses 
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To all our valued 2020 supporters-   

THANK YOU! 
Your generosity and commitment to land preservation in 2020 made a huge and lasting 

impact on Harford County. Thanks to your support, HLT was able to preserve hundreds of 

acres of highly valuable land, protecting our waterways, vital animal habitat, and 

unmatched scenic beauty. 

Please feel free to reach out to HLT at any time for information about our work, programs, 

and land preservation resources. 

We would also like to recognize all the Harford Harvest Sponsors (*) whose generous support 

allowed us to raise over $28,000 for land preservation and emergency food need in Harford 

County in October 2020.  

We strive to ensure that our records are accurate and to properly acknowledge all donors. 

Please contact us if you see that we have made an error or omission or you wish to be 

recognized by a different name. 

Cindy Abbot 

Mary Jo Adams 

Ron and Bev Adams 

Adams Chevrolet 

Diane Alvarez 

Donna Amoroso 

Greg and Jane Andrews 

Kirsten Anke 

APGFCU* 

Hannah Archer 

Sharyn and Bill Ashman 

Susan Austin 

Rob and Kelly Babylon 

E. Stuart and Jody Bailey 

Steven Baily 

Lauren Baker 

Kathleen Baker-Brosh 

Jesse and Luann Bane 

Marty and Ray Banghart 

Lara Bayles 

Bartlett Tree Experts* 

BGE* 

William and Connie Beims 

Holly Bennett 

Tony and Ann Bennett 

Jacob Bensen 

Todd Beser 

Rick Bishop 

Cynthia Blanton 

Blue Valley Farms 

Bryon Bodt 

David and Carole Boniface 

Billy and Barb Boniface 

Deborah Bowers 

Susan Brand and John    

 White 

William Brieger 

Nancy Zmuda and Andrew 

 Brocki 

Tyler Buck 

Keirstin Bueche 

Kathy and Tom Burley 

Kristen Burton 

Sandra Carlson 
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OH DEER!  

“What better way to preserve 

this land we love?” 

 
Sally and Don Carnohan 

Brigitte Carty 

Bob and Debbie Cassilly 

Bob Chance 

Jon Chapman 

Melinda Chase 

Chesapeake Bay Trust* 

Brady Chrismer 

Kathy Clark 

Sharon Clark 

Michael Cliffe 

Stuart Cohen 

Liz Collard 

Jim Constable 

Pat Coombs 

Cynthia Courtney 

James and Margaret 

 Craig 

P.J. Craig 

Mary Kate and Tim 

 Crawford 

Ashley and Sean Creel 

Ellen Crenson 

Marty Crouse 

Bob and Lee Crush 

Kate and David Dallam 

Patricia Dallam 

Marion Davis 

Charles and Janet Day 

Deer Creek Watershed 

 Association 

Carol Deibel 

George and Cathy Deibel 

Donna Deller 

Robert Delzer 

Roxanne and Dave DeRan 

Barb and Bill DeRose 

Jack and Judy Dettner 

John and Jan Donlan 

Maria Dontas 

David and Peg Dougherty 

Vicki Dowling 

Glenn and Eleanora 

 Dudderar 

Katherine Duley 

Vince Dunbar 

Donna Earling 

Les and Beth Eastman 

Michael Eck and Martha 

 Keener 

Ecotone, Inc.* 

Michael and Nancy Elder 

T.W. Ellis, LLC* 

Evergreen Garden Club of 

 Harford County 

Steve Fala 

Sara Farley 

Lynn Faulkner 

Bill Fears 

Lynn Feryus 

Cyndi and Taylor Fitzhugh 

Kimberly Fleischmann 

Paul and Barbara 

 Flottemesch 

Forest Hill Business 

 Airpark* 

Foxborough Nursery* 

Friendship Garden Club 

Peter Galetto and Jane 

 Morton-Galetto 

Michael Gallagher 

Denise Gann 

Ed and Karen Garono 

Deirdre Gettier 

Tom and Ruth Gibson 

Calvin Gilbert 

Anthony Glab and Sheala 

 Nason 

Barry and Debi Glassman 

Anne Gneo 

Art and Betsy Gompf 

Thorne Gould 

Christopher and Lee Ann 

 Graul 

Donna Gravell 

Krysta Gray 

Green Trust Alliance, Inc.* 

GreenVest LLC* 

Mary Grez 

Peter and Linn Griffiths 

Scott Gromacki 

Bobbie Grove 

Catherine Hackman 

Matt and Kim Hafner 

Dottie Hall 

Jerry and Janet Hardy 

Harford Bank* 

Harford County 

 Executive's Office * 

Harford Financial Group* 

Tom and Paula Harman 

George Harrison 

Ruth Harrison 

Mary Hastler 

Mary and William Hatter 

Wilson Heaps 

Healthy Harford* 

Jeremy Hebert 
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 Irene Heffner 

Peter Hegeman and Pat 

 Egan 

Ann and Art Helton 

Karen Henry 

Heritage Financial 

 Consultants* 

Margrit Herz 

Jean Hess 

Bill and Cheney 

 Hibschman 

Charles and Carolyn Hicks 

Jennifer Hine 

Grace Hiter 

John and Judy Hofmeister 

Bob and Susan Hood 

Frankie Hopkins 

Eddie and Cristie Hopkins 

Gary Horley 

Phil Hosmer 

Amabel Howard 

Bonnie Hummer 

Sara Hummer 

Mike and Tami 

 Imbierowicz 

Albert and Lisa Isennock 

Charles Jacobs 

Karen Janssen 

Jarrettsville Federal* 

Peter and Irna Jay 

Doug and Anna Jennings 

Mark and Denise Johnson 

Steve and Julie Johnson 

Diane Jones 

Jones Junction*  

Jones Family Farm 

 Markets 

Joppatowne Women's 

 Club 

Scott and Michele Kearby 

Charles Keenan 

Francis Kelly 

The Kelly Group* 

Chris Kidd 

Bill and Phyllis Kilby 

Stephanie Kilchenstein 

Kinsley Foundation 

Robert and Anne Kinsley 

Dennis and Jean Kirkwood 

Kristin Kirkwood and Chet 

 Feldmann 

Norma Kirkwood 

Klein's Shoprite of 

 Maryland* 

Kelly Koermer 

Stan and Sharon Kollar 

Michaela Kristula 

Hollie Krout 

Daniel Krug 

Ken and Debbie Krug 

John and Ellen Kunkel 

Sabra Kurth 

Greg and Genene LaCour 

David and Martha Lamb 

Wini Lange (in honor of 

 Barbara DeRose) 

Lassen, Marine & Webster 

Brian Leschke 

Kristin Leschke 

Herb and Susan Lesser 

Rich Lewan 

Leigh and Frank Lina 

Lions Club of Bel Air 

Robert Litter 

Savannah Livingston 

Mac and Sandy Lloyd 

Tyler and April Lloyd 

Ben Lloyd and Calla 

 Stants 

Lower Susquehanna 

 Heritage Greenway 

Martha Lynch 

Martha Maciolek 

Mary Claire Maclay 

Katie Madigan 

Kirk Mantay 

Kim Manzo 

Frank and Brenda 

 Marsden 

Ryan and Sarah Martin 

Sam Martin 

Carol Mason 

Robert Matejka 

Nick Maxon 

Rob and Carol 

 McCormack 

Scott and April McDaniel 

Michelle McGehee 

Scott McGill 

Ashley McGuirk 

Ian and Juliet McGuirk 

Michael McGuirk and 

 Nancy Ann Sayre 

H. Turney and Liz McKnight 

Brandon McWilliams 

Chuck and Shelley Mezan 

MidAtlantic Farm Credit* 

The Mill of Bel Air* 
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OH DEER!  

“What better way to preserve 

this land we love?” 

David and Trudy Miller 

Fred and Ginny Mitchell 

Matt Mitchell 

Samuel Mace 

Diane Mock 

Allan and Gloria Moon 

Jim and Sarah Morris* 

M&T Bank* 

Marcia Mundrick 

Nature Worx 

Sarah Nelson 

Stephanie Nelson 

Richard Norling 

Barbara Ogden 

O'Neill Enterprises* 

Jen Palinkas 

Barbara Pearce 

Hope Pearce 

Brigitte Peters 

Rich Pfingsten 

Susan Phipps 

David and Lynn Pitts 

PNC Bank* 

Pollitt Signs Inc. 

Rick and Ellen Post 

Phil Powers 

Roger and Joan Preston 

Rebecca Puente 

Carl and Shannon Punte 

Timothy Raab 

Vivian Rall 

Nancy and Glenn Randers         

 -Pehrson 

Sylvia Rath 

Stuart Reilly 

Edwin Remsberg 

Patty Resnik 

Phillip Rhudy 

Robbin Rice 

Fred Ritzel 

Ian and Emily Ritzel (in 

 honor of Fred Ritzel) 

Lisa and Charlie Robbins 

Jeff Roberts 

Dieter and Estelle Roesch 

Patty and Phil Rost 

Carey and Christopher 

  Rowsom 

Colleen Ryan 

Alan Samuels 

Lawrason Sayre 

Lawrie and Betsy Sayre 

Mary Schweers 

Jane Scocca 

Natalie Shaw 

George and Phyllis 

 Shuppert 

Graham and Louise Silsby 

Jessica Silwick 

Wade Simmons 

Jessica Single 

Anna Sives 

Rob Six 

Gloria Smith 

Katherine Smith 

Shane and Jackie    

 Smithson 

Kenny Sorensen 

Richard Spigler 

Erika St John 

Lisa Staab 

Terry and Regina Stancill 

Barry Stansbury 

Jerry Steiner and Denise    

 Bertrand 

Stefanie Stevenson 

Deb and Don Stewart  

Jennifer Stewart 

Rob Storey 

Joe and Amanda 

 Subolefsky 

Christine Sullivan 

Sumner T. McKnight   

 Foundation 

Florian Svitak 

John Taylor 

Paul and Neeta Theodore 

Guy Thompson 

Posie Lang Thompson 

Jay and Sharon Trotta 

Amy Tucker 

Jeff and Jo Tyson* 

James and Kim Vaughn 

Jeffrey Vaughn 

Visit Harford 

Tracey Waite 

Kenneth Waldner 

Susan and Ronnie Walls 

Hugh Ward and Joan    

 Morrissey Ward 

Watershed 

 Environmental, LLC* 

Martin and Dawne 

 Watkins 

Dave and Marsha Webb 

Colleen Webster 

Daniel and Michelle 
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  Webster 

Harry and Eileen 

 Webster* 

Maxwell Weese 

Wegmans* 

Bob Werrlein 

Weyrich, Cronin and 

 Sorra* 

Jean Wheeler 

George Widman 

Lou and Linda Wienecke 

Wild Echo Media 

Philip Wohlfort 

Bill Woodson 

Sherri Woosley 

Jacki Workinger 

Dolores Wright 

Michael Yates 

Dillon and Heather 

 Yeung* 

Donna Zavacky 

Mike and Becky Zeller 

As a small organization, volunteer spirit is how we succeed. THANK YOU to all those 

that contributed time, services, and materials during 2020! 

Charles Bradford, PA 

Jacqueline Delisle, PA 

Michael Leaf, PA 

Sharyn Ashman 

Rob Babylon 

Robby Babylon 

R. Eric Cook 

John Cottrell 

Kate Dallam  

Charles and Janet Day 

Brett Deloach 

Judy Dettner 

Glenn Dudderar 

Cyndi Fitzhugh 

Tom Gibson 

Scott Grace 

Phil Hosmer 

Martha Lamb 

Frank Marsden 

Scott McDaniel 

Jim and Sarah Morris 

Edwin Remsberg 

Greg and Lydia Rose  

Mike Sayler  

Nancy Ann Sayre 

Shawn Slater 

Harry Webster 

Wild Echo Media 

Photo 

Harford Land Trust mourned the loss of several dedicated land preservation 

supporters in our community in 2020 . We are honored to have received donations in 

recognition of their memory and commitment to protecting land in Harford County, 

Gifts made in memory 

of Judith Hofmeister 

John Hofmeister 

Gifts made in memory 

of Ann Werrlein 

Dieter and Estelle Roesch 

Bob Werrlein 

Michael and Bonnie 

 McClellan 

Gifts made in memory 

of Edwin Weaver 

Sandra Carlson 

Doug and Anna Jennings 

Pat Coombs 

Jean Hess 

Martha Lynch 

Nick Maxon 

Bobbie Grove 

Patty and Phil Rost 
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Photo by Harford County Government 

 SAVE THE DATE! 

Photo by Frank Marsden 

VIRTUAL ANNUAL MEETING 

Saturday, February 27th  

9-10am  

Online viewing details to come via email. 


